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St. Patrick-St. Anthony Church and 
The Franciscan Center for Urban Ministry

285 Church Street, Hartford, Connecticut 06103 
tel 860-756-4034 • info@spsact.org • www.spsact.org

We are a welcoming and dynamic community of Christian disciples. Rooted in the Franciscan experience of the Roman Catholic 
tradition, we proactively endeavor to extend hospitality both at the Eucharistic Table and as we minister reciprocally and in solidarity 
among the alienated and the poor, nurturing the mind, body, and spirit in the Greater Hartford Community. All are welcome!

Open Minds
Open Doors

Open Hearts

+
Celebration of the Eucharist

Masks are optional at all Masses
Saturday Evening Mass of Anticipation
4:00 pm		  Public & Livestream

Sunday Masses
8:00 am			  Public
10:00 am		  Public & Livestream 
			   (Special “Mask Only” section available)
11:45 am		  Public
5:00 pm			  Public

Weekday Masses
7:30 am			  Public
12:05 pm		  Public & Livestream

Sacrament of Reconciliation 
Masks are required for everyone during Reconciliation

Monday, Wednesday, Friday	  11:15  to 11:45 am

Saturday			    3:15 to 3:45 pm

Monday, Mar 13:	 2 Kgs 5:1-15ab; Lk 4:24-30 
Tuesday, Mar 14:	 Dn 3:25, 34-43; Mt 18:21-35
Wednesday, Mar 15:	 Dt 4:1, 5-9; Mt 5:17-19
Thursday, Mar 16:	 Jer 7:23-28; Lk 11:14-23
Friday, Mar 17:		  Hos 14:2-10; Mk 12:28-34
Sunday, Mar 19:          	 1 Sm 16:1b, 6-7, 10-13a; Psalm 1-3a,  
			   3b-4, 5, 6;Eph 5:8-14; Jn 9:1-41

 Go to http://www.usccb.org/ for readings online.

Daily Mass Readings

Palm Sunday of the Passion, April 1 & 2
Saturday Mass at 4:00 pm

Sunday Masses at 8:00 am, 10:00 am, 11:45 am and 5:00 pm

Holy Thursday, April 6
Mass of the Lord’s Supper, 7:00 pm

Good Friday, April 7
Liturgy of the Lord’s Passion, 3:00 pm

Musical Meditation, 7:00 pm

The Crucifixion by Sir John Stainer 
sung by choirs of St. Patrick-St. Anthony Church  

under the direction of  Dr. Gabriel Löfvall, Dir. of Music Ministry

Holy Saturday, April 8
Great Vigil of Easter, 8:00 pm

Easter Sunday, April 9
Masses at 8:00 am, 10:00 am, 11:45 am and 5:00 pm

http://www.usccb.org/
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The Pastor’s Corner
March 12, 2023

Dear Parishioners and Friends,

In the Canticle of the Creatures which St. Francis of Assisi composed 
near the end of his life, one of the earth’s elements which joins in 
the praise of God is water: “Praised be to You, my Lord, through Sister 
Water, who is very useful and humble and precious and chaste.”

Droughts have become more and more common, not just in far-away 
places, but closer to home, right here in our own country. Here is 
what the World Health Organization has to say:

“An estimated 55 million people globally are affected by droughts 
every year, and they are the most serious hazard to livestock and 
crops in nearly every part of the world. Drought threatens people’s 
livelihoods, increases the risk of disease and death, and fuels mass 
migration. Water scarcity impacts 40% of the world’s population, 
and as many as 700 million people are at-risk of being displaced as a 
result of drought by 2030.

“Rising temperatures caused by climate change are making already 
dry regions drier and wet regions wetter. In dry regions, this means 
that when temperatures rise, water evaporates more quickly, and 
thus increases the risk of drought or prolongs periods of drought. 
Between 80-90% of all documented disasters from natural hazards 
during the past 10 years have resulted from floods, droughts, tropical 
cyclones, heat waves and severe storms.”

I mention this in light of the Scriptures we hear this weekend for the 
Third Sunday of Lent speak about water as a symbol of God’s relation-
ship with us.

In the Book of Exodus we hear how the Israelites grumbled and com-
plained to Moses that they were about to die from thirst in the arid 
wilderness at Meribah, causing them to pose the perennial question: 
“Is the Lord in our midst or not?” In response, God instructs Moses to 
strike a rock from which water will gush forth.

In the Gospel of John, Jesus encounters a 
woman at a well in Sychar, a town in Sa-
maria, where she has come to fetch her 
daily supply of water. In the conversa-
tion that follows, Jesus teaches her that 
the water she has come to draw from 
the well will never satisfy her needs: 
““Everyone who drinks this water will be thirsty again; but whoever 
drinks the water I shall give will never thirst; the water I shall give 
will become in him a spring of water welling up to eternal life.”

In the Gospel of John we find several instances where Jesus says “I 
am,” such as: “I am the bread of life “(Ch. 6); “I am the light of the 
world” (Ch. 8); “I am the good shepherd” (Ch. 10); “I am the resurrec-
tion and the life” (Ch. 11); “I am the way, the truth, and the life” (Ch. 
14); “I am the true vine” (Ch. 15).

In today’s Gospel we could interpret Jesus’ words to the Samaritan 
woman as an additional “I am” saying when Jesus speaks of himself 
as the source of water for eternal life. Just as the human body cannot 
exist without water, so our spiritual life – our relationship with God 
– cannot exist without the living water who is Jesus himself. We 
absolutely need him in order to remain alive, not just here on earth, 
but for all eternity.

As their conversation continued, Jesus invited the woman to look at 
her own life – which was far from perfect – in order for her to come 
to the realization that she was missing the most important element: 
faith, and the spiritual nourishment she needed to live an authentic 
and fulfilled life with him as the “savior of the world.”

Lent is a wonderful opportunity for us to deepen our relationship 
with Jesus so that our thirst may be quenched by a deeper faith and 
trust in him. The “living water” he offers us is his love, mercy and 
forgiveness which will never run dry. 

At the same time, let us not overlook our physical need for water and 
the fact that our planet is suffering from lack of water. As we become 
more aware of the damage that is being done to our natural resourc-
es through human disregard, it is imperative that we take steps to 
ensure a healthy environment for the generations who follow us. 
Sister Water, the precious gift of our Creator, needs our care!

Blessings on your week ahead!

Fr. Tim Shreenan, O.F.M.
Pastor
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Lenten Programs 2023 
A Path of Conversion: The Comfort and  
Challenge of the Psalms
Thursdays, March 16, 23 & 30; 10:30 to 11:30 am.
Registration and Zoom Link: http://bit.ly/411kH29 
Presenter:  Fr. Francis Soucy, OFM. Suggested Offering: $50.00 

Stations of the Cross
Fridays during Lent starting at 12:30 pm.
Join us for the 12:05 Mass each Friday during Lent and stay for 
this wonderful opportunity to meditate on the saving journey of 
Christ. No registration needed.

Widening the Arms of the Cross: Rethinking Christ’s 
Atoning Sacrifice
Thursdays, March 16, 23 from 7:00 to 8:00 pm.
Registration/Information Link: http://bit.ly/3Kd1apD. Presenter: 
Fr. Bill Beaudin, OFM. Suggested Offering: $35.00

Lenten Nourishment
Tuesdays, March 21, 28 & April 4; 12:30-1:00 pm.
Jesus said “I am the true vine.” How does the image of Jesus as 
the true vine help us realize how connected we are to God and 
each other during this time of Lent? What is this asking of us?
We are delighted to have Deb Pelletier, Religious Education 
Team Coordinator, with us for brief talks on three consecutive 
Tuesdays this Lent.

Join us for a light lunch in the Franciscan Center immediately 
after the 12:05 Mass. We will follow Covid-precautions for food 
preparation and serving as well as for safe-distanced seating. 
Registration and Lunch Reservation Link: http://bit.ly/3lxdEhs.
Suggested Offering per session: $8.00
Registration Deadline: March 17.

Stations of the Cross for Older Adults
Friday, March 24, immediately following the 12:05 Mass.
Join Fr. Mike and others as we celebrate a unique Lenten 
Stations of the Cross, a Stations of the Cross for Older Adults. As 
we journey with Jesus on his walk to Calvary, we hear individ-
ual reflections which hopefully help us see more clearly that 
we are not on our own as we journey through the challenges 
and crosses of the “Third Age” and that our God understands 
because Jesus trod this same path. Afterwards, we invite you to 
share community and a light lunch in the Franciscan Center. 
Suggested Offering for lunch: $8.00. Registration Link: http://
bit.ly/3Ed3h8W Registration Deadline: March 20.

Lenten Program Suggested Offerings 
Suggested program offerings can be made payable to “St. Patrick-
St. Anthony Church” and mailed to 285 Church Street, Hartford, CT 
06103, Attn. Pat Curtis or by going to https://www.osvhub.com/
spsact/giving/funds and clicking on the Adult Faith Formation 
Give Now button. Please indicate program name with payment.

Ongoing Adult Faith Formation Programs
Group Spiritual Reflection: Every Tuesday via Zoom from 
12:30-1:30 pm.  Our gatherings will reflect upon the Gospel for 
the upcoming Sunday. All are welcome! Please CLICK Here and 
register to receive the Zoom meeting link.  
Co-facilitators:  Elaine Wiatr and Mary Espinosa

Quiet Prayer: Every Wednesday from 7:30 - 8:00 am . You can 
find the Zoom link in Monday’s email. 

Taproot: Every Wednesday during the day, from 11:00 
am -12:00 pm. Gather with others for weekly inspiration using 
experiences from your daily life. Facilitator Pat Curtis. CLICK Here 
to register and receive the Zoom link. 

Praying With Sacred Scripture: The 2nd and 4th Wednes-
days of each month from 7:00 to 8:00 pm at the Franciscan Center 
for Urban Ministry. Next Meeting: March 22, 2023. 
Co-facilitators: Sheila Denion and John Lemega.

Prayer Shawl Ministry
March Meeting Dates: 

Virtual: Monday, March 13, 2023, 7:00 to 8:00 pm.  
In-person: Thursday, March 30, 2023,10:30 am to 12:00 pm.

Please Call Pat Curtis at 860-756-4034, ext 113 to register for the 
Zoom session.

Open Hearts Ministry
Monthly Meeting:  Join us Sunday, March12, 
2023 at 6:00 pm in the Franciscan Center for 
Urban Ministry. 

Family & Friends Ministry
Our next meeting will take place on Sunday, March 19, 2023 
at 3:30 pm in the Franciscan Center.  

http://bit.ly/411kH29
http://bit.ly/3Kd1apD 
http://bit.ly/3lxdEhs
http://bit.ly/3Ed3h8W
http://bit.ly/3Ed3h8W
https://www.osvhub.com/spsact/giving/funds
https://www.osvhub.com/spsact/giving/funds
https://onrealm.org/StPatrickandStA/PublicRegistrations/Event?linkString=YjRiNmZhODMtMWM0OC00OTRhLWJkODItYWYwMTAxMmRkMWI5
https://onrealm.org/StPatrickandStA/PublicRegistrations/Event?linkString=YjkwMGQwZjctNTc2NC00NGZjLThiY2ItYWY3NzAwZjAzYjhk
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The Emmaus Ministry for Grieving Parents
Our next Zoom meeting is Wednesday, March 15, 2023 at 
7:00 pm. The next in person meeting is Sunday, March 19, 
2023 at 3:30 pm.
Please click https://spsact.org/contact-form-for-emmaus-
ministry/ to request more information online or call the church 
office at 860-756-4034, leave your name and phone number, 
and a Ministry Member will contact you.

A Novel Idea Book Club
Our March book selection is Matrix by Lauren 
Groff. Join the discussion on March 16, 2023 
at 7:00 pm via Zoom. For more information 
and a list of upcoming books, please CLICK 
Here. Contact the office at 860-756-4034 
or email info@spsact.org if you need the Zoom Link 
and we will forward it to you.

Staying Connected As A Community: Realm Database
We are grateful for all of the variety of ways in which people ‘belong’ to SPSA! Essential to the vibrancy of our community life is commu-
nication. One goal in this new year is to maintain our level of communication with all who connect with the services and mission of the 
Church and the Franciscan Center. 

At the heart of staying connected is ensuring we have accurate information in our REALM database. If you are a longtime friend of 
SPSA, you are already in our database, we just want to make sure your information is accurate and up to date. You will have the oppor-
tunity to update your own profile after you receive an email from us entitled: “Welcome to St. Patrick - St. Anthony on Realm! “

If you are new to our community, you can create a profile and input your information to help us stay connected.

Need some help with this? We will have parish staff and some tech savvy volunteers available to help you THIS WEEKEND during 
Community Sunday! Read more about our Connection Campaign at https://bit.ly/3YmUpF4.

Sister Parish Update:
Greetings from the Sister Parish Committee. We want to start by thanking the St. Patrick-St. Anthony community for its unyielding support 
of our Covenant. 

Over the upcoming weeks you will find excerpts from an update on our Sister Parish here in the bulletin and in the weekly parish-wide 
email.

You can read the entire update and find additional information about the ministry and how you can help St. Genevieve on our website at 
https://spsact.org/our-parish/sister-parish-st-genevieve/. 

Part 1: Haiti is in Free Fall
We thought that the year before couldn’t get worse, but it has. 2023 is starting as another very difficult year. Food is hard to come by.  
What stores are open can’t stock much anymore, and what they can is expensive.  There’s not much gasoline available anywhere. Cholera 
is spreading.  Adults can’t find work, or get to work if they’re lucky enough to have a job.  Children can’t safely get to school. Violence is 
rampant.
Gangs menace the country's port and its people – and not just in Port-au-Prince anymore.  Essentially this is the fallout from the assassi-
nation of President Jovenel Moise. Since he was killed in 2021, there was a power struggle in this country. A man who has been accused of 
playing a part in his assassination, Ariel Henry, is now the country's leader. And at the same time, the gang violence that has been a prob-
lem for decades in Haiti has now spiraled completely out of control. There are areas of Haiti where the fighting is so intense that thousands 
have had to flee their homes. And for months now, the main fuel depot and the port in Port-au-Prince have been blockaded by gangs, and 
the government has been unable to break it.
The U.S. State Department advises Americans not to travel to Haiti.  U.S. citizens are advised to depart Haiti now in light of the current 
security and health situation and “infrastructure challenges”.  So, it makes sense then that the U.N. is taking calls for intervention seriously.
Against this bleak backdrop, life goes on at St. Genevieve.

https://spsact.org/ministries/spirituality-and-social-groups/novel-idea-book-discussion-group/
https://spsact.org/ministries/spirituality-and-social-groups/novel-idea-book-discussion-group/
mailto:info%40spsact.org?subject=Novel%20Idea%20Zoom%20Link%20Needed
https://bit.ly/3YmUpF4
https://spsact.org/our-parish/sister-parish-st-genevieve/
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Mass Intentions for the Week
Saturday, March 11, 2023
4:00 PM	 Dorothy Shea

Sunday, March 12, 2023  
8:00 AM	 Angela Padilla 
10:00 AM 	 Joseph Patoka, Sr 
11:45 AM	 Donald Tuttle 
5:00 PM	 Ann Janulevicz 
Monday, March 13, 2023 
7:30 AM	  
12:05 PM	 Peggy Jean McGoff, Month’s Mind Mass

Tuesday, March 14, 2023
7:30 AM	
12:05 PM	 Hatsuko & Kiyoshi Nakamura

Wednesday, March 15, 2023
7:30 AM	  
12:05 PM	 Claire Eppolitto

Thursday, March 16, 2023
7:30 AM	  
12:05 PM	 William MaCauley

Friday, March 17, 2023
7:30 AM	 For our Parishioners 
12:05 PM	 Clotilde Fermina & Jose Batista Pereira

Saturday, March 18, 2023
4:00 PM	 James Fahey

Sunday, March 19, 2023  
8:00 AM	 William, Angie & Joann Speziale 
10:00 AM 	 Rose & Angelo Perrone 
11:45 AM	 Dora & Harold Adams 
5:00 PM	 For the intentions of Charlotte & Quinn Polking

Gifts & Offerings 
February 27 - March 5, 2023

Weekly Offering: $13,386.00 
Online Giving: $11,933.23 

Other Gifts & Donations: $2,100.00
Total for Operating Budget: $25,319.23

2nd Collection for Heating: $2,971.75
Thank you for your continued generosity!

Please Pray for the Sick
Paula Molitar, Joseph Shertick, Mary Kay Hannon, Greg Reed, 
Kathryn Eagers, Tommie Henry, Cecy Mickey, Syl Ciraulo, Mary 
Ertel, Mary Joyce Castafero, Tim Hindman, Judy Smith and 
Susan Degennaro.

Communion Survey
Due to the pandemic, we have not offered 
both forms of the Eucharist to the congre-
gation since early 2020. For our planning 
purposes, we would like to know if you 
would like to receive from the cup during 
Communion at this time.  Please fill out 

the survey at the right and send into the office or simply go to 
bit.ly/communionsurvey to access the survey online.

Since 1997, Archbishop’s Annual Appeal Vicariate Outreach Program 
has been able to provide nearly $20 million in funding to commu-
nity-based local charities throughout Hartford, New Haven and 
Litchfield Counties to assist them in their important work of serving 
the needs of God’s people. In 2022, we were able to provide nearly 
$900,000 to various organizations, nominated by pastors, across the 
Archdiocese. 
Organizations such as The House of Bread right here in Hartford, 
received funding from the Appeal’s Vicariate Outreach Program that 
makes a difference in serving our neighbors.
Parish Goal: $115,000.00      Current Donations: $17,315.00
All funds contributed to the Archbishop’s Annual Appeal are used 
exclusively for the purposes outlined in the Appeal literature, which 
can be found at https://archdioceseofhartford.org/appeal/. No 
Appeal funds are ever used for legal fees or settlements.

2nd Collection for Catholic Relief Services
The CRS Collection on March 19, is an opportunity 
for you to help improve the lives of the most 
vulnerable people around the world and here in 
the United States. Your support funds organiza-
tions dedicated to aiding people affected by war 

and natural disasters, migrants and refugees in need of material 
and legal assistance, and people worldwide whose livelihoods are 
impacted by changing political and environmental conditions. 
Please go to http://bit.ly/3L34ILE to donation online.

http://bit.ly/communionsurvey
http://bit.ly/3L34ILE
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IRIS Cultural Companion Volunteers Needed
Are you interested in helping 
refugees coming to the Hartford 
area? Do you enjoy building rela-
tionships? IRIS (Integrated Refugee 
and Immigrant Services) is looking 
for participants in their Cultural 

Companion program. 

Cultural Companions is a wellness program that pairs IRIS clients 
with volunteers to build friendships through experiential learning, 
focusing on English practice and shared interests. Cultural com-
panions build rapport by doing activities together, exploring the 
community, and sharing culture. Companions commit to meeting 
2-3 hours per week for 3-6 months. The goals of the program are to 
reduce isolation and foster community integration and navigation. 
CC volunteers must be committed to investing in relationships with 
people who speak little or no English, and who may be struggling 
with challenges related to mental or physical health, financial 
stress, social isolation and cultural adjustment.

St. Patrick-St. Anthony will form a team of interested parishioners 
and facilitate training, registration and coordination. 

To learn more, contact Patricia Spring at patamelia50@gmail.com.

St. Patrick - St. Anthony Ladies Guild 
Celebrating 85 Years

WWI: The Guild’s growth was rapid and numbered 500 during 
the war years. Devotion to faith and the needs of the Church and 
its soon-to-be started parish school were strong. 
1944: Sister Mary Patti and four Sisters Fillipini arrived in St. 
Anthony Parish to open and to run the parish school at Casa 
Maria. To launch the Sisters in their new home, which was 
located adjacent to the Catholic Lending Library, the Ladies Guild 
held a pantry shower. The household needs of the Sisters were 
met with abundance. Once furnished and ready for occupancy, 
Father Kelly blessed the new dwelling, including Market Street in 
front of the Convent.
Fund-raising activities to support the school were many during 
these trying years of depression and war. Rummage sales, card 
parties, spaghetti suppers, bazaars, raffles, variety and fashion 
shows, house parties provided for social and financial benefits.

Palm Sunday Food Drive
Over the remaining days between Ash Wednesday 
and Palm Sunday, we challenge you to set aside 
$1 each day with the goal of feeding those in need 
locally. 

We will be holding a food drive on Palm Sunday to support and 
help feed the families served by the House of Bread and Hands on 
Hartford. The money you set aside during Lent can be used to buy 
food to share with these families who worry about their next meal 
so they can have food in their cupboards during Holy Week and on 
Easter. 

The items below can be purchase at Aldi for $26.00:
Peanut Butter, Rice, Dried Beans, Pasta, Pasta Sauce, Tuna,
Canned Chicken, Cereal, Granola Bars, Ground Coffee, Sugar 
and 2 Canned Vegetables. 

CLICK Here for more information about our Food Drive. 

THANK YOU from the Clare Gallery Ministry
A huge thank you from the 
Clare Gallery Ministry for your 
Backpack Supplies and Gift 
Card donations. Your generosi-
ty filled the room with supplies 
from toys, books, and educa-

tional material to clothing, socks, jackets to diapers and wipes! 
Our backpacks for immigrant children overflowed with your 
voluminous donations. Our Confirmation students assembled 
the backpacks after learning about and reflecting upon the 
issue and impact of immigration on children and their families. 
Our artist Christine Breslin along with representatives from The 
Migrant Center and Grannies Respond shared stories from their 
experiences at the border. In addition to the backpacks, both 
organizations received over $500 in gift cards and monetary 
donations to support their outreach to newly arriving families. 
You heard the call for help and you responded!

Many thanks for your genuine expression of care and concern 
for our sisters and brothers who are suffering. You have made 
a difference!

mailto:patamelia50%40gmail.com?subject=Volunteering%20with%20IRIS
https://spsact.org/palm-sunday-food-drive-2023/
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PASTORAL STAFF
Fr. Timothy J. Shreenan, O.F.M., Pastor, tshreenan@gmail.com
Fr. William Beaudin, O.F.M., Parochial Vicar & Guardian,  
     wlbeaudin@gmail.com

Patricia Curtis, Pastoral Associate, pcurtis@spsact.org

Kristina DiDominzio, Business Manager, kdidominzio@spsact.org

Allison Holst-Grubbe, Director of Outreach/Volunteer Ministry,
     aholstgrubbe@spsact.org

Fr. Michael Johnson, O.F.M., Parochial Vicar & Director of Franciscan 
     Center for Urban Ministry, mikeinbolivia@gmail.com

Fr. John Leonard, O.F.M., Parochial Vicar, jleonard@spsact.org

Dr. Gabriel Löfvall, Director of Music Ministry, glofvall@spsact.org

Fr. A. Francis Soucy, O.F.M., Parochial Vicar & Senior Associate Friar, 
afsofm@gmail.com

ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF
Carolyn Abramo, Parish & Center Administrative Assistant, 
     cabramo@spsact.org

Michael Boone, Office Assistant, mboone@spsact.org

Sarah Christopher, Parish Communications Director,  
     schristopher@spsact.org

Stacie Mawson, Saturday Receptionist, smawson@spsact.org

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION STAFF
Deborah Pelletier, Religious Ed Team Coordinator, 
     dpelletier@spsact.org

Sarah Christopher, Catechesis of the Good Shepherd

Mary Gray, Family Program

Lauren Kasperowski, Traditional Program

Faith VosWinkel, Confirmation

Michelle White, 7th & 8th Grade

MAINTENANCE STAFF
Orville Russell, Director of Maintenance
Gilberto Lisboa, Church Custodian

St. Patrick - St. Anthony Staff

Click This Box or go to  
https://spsact.org/all-news-and-events/  

to Keep Up with Everything Happening at  
St. Patrick - St. Anthony and  

The Franciscan Center for Urban Minsitry

We are here to serve you...
We are here to serve you. The programs and ministries listed below 
are just a sampling of our many offerings. Please go to www.spsact.
org or call the Parish Office at  860-756-4034 for more information.

Baptism: Baptism of infants and young children may be celebrated 
during Sunday Mass and Group Baptisms on the 1st Saturday of 
each month outside of the seasons of Advent and Lent.  
Patricia Curtis, Pastoral Associate; 860-756-4034, EXT. 113.

Matrimony: Weddings are conducted on Friday evenings, Saturday 
mornings, and Saturday afternoons. Couples should contact the 
church office at least 1 year prior to their desired wedding date.  
Carolyn Abramo, Wedding Manager; 860-756-4034, EXT. 111 or 
https://spsact.org/wedding-request-form/

Emmaus Grieving Parents Ministry: The Emmaus Grieving Parents 
Ministry supports parents whose spiritual journey includes the 
death of a child. All who have suffered the loss of a child at any time 
– including prior to birth and many decades ago – are welcome. 
https://spsact.org/contact-form-for-emmaus-ministry/

Pastoral Care Outreach Minstry: We offer holistic care in collabo-
ration with the parish staff (friars, ministry coordinators, and parish 
nurses). Members of this team are responsible for visiting parishio-
ners at home or in long term and short term care facilities. Fr. John 
Leonard, O.F.M.; 860-756-4034, EXT. 129.

Prayer Network: The St. Patrick–St. Anthony Prayer Network con-
sists of approximately fifty parishioners who commit themselves to 
praying daily for those in need. https://spsact.org/prayer-network-
prayer-request/ or Parish Office; 860-756-4034.

Open Hearts LGBTQ+ Ministry: This ministry consists of two 
Groups: Open Hearts holds monthly fellowship meetings, and 
Friends and Family (LGBTQ+) Support Ministry, which supports 
members and allies of the LGBTQ+ community. 
For information on Open Hearts: 
https://spsact.org/contact-form-for-open-hearts-ministry/
For information on Friends and Family contact: 
 https://spsact.org/contact-form-for-friends-family-ministry/

Volunteering and Outreach Ministry Information:  
St. Patrick-St. Anthony invites individuals to give freely of their time 
and expertise in order to make a difference. Our volunteers partic-
ipate in liturgical ministries as well as other forms of service to the 
church, the Franciscan Center for Urban Ministry and the communi-
ty at large. Allison Holst-Grubbe, Director of Volunteer and Outreach 
Ministry; aholstgrubbe@spsact.org; 860-756-4034, EXT. 110.

mailto:tshreenan%40gmail.com?subject=
mailto:wlbeaudin%40gmail.com?subject=
mailto:pcurtis%40spsact.org?subject=
mailto:kdidominzio%40spsact.org?subject=
mailto:aholstgrubbe%40spsact.org?subject=
mailto:mikeinbolivia%40gmail.com?subject=
mailto:jleonard%40spsact.org?subject=
mailto:glofvall%40spsact.org?subject=
mailto:afsofm%40gmail.com?subject=
mailto:cabramo%40spsact.org?subject=
mailto:mboone%40spsact.org?subject=
mailto:schristopher%40spsact.org?subject=
mailto:smawson%40spsact.org?subject=
mailto:dpelletier%40spsact.org?subject=
https://spsact.org/events-calendar/
http://www.spsact.org
http://www.spsact.org
https://spsact.org/wedding-request-form/
https://spsact.org/contact-form-for-emmaus-ministry/
https://spsact.org/prayer-network-prayer-request/
https://spsact.org/prayer-network-prayer-request/
https://spsact.org/contact-form-for-open-hearts-ministry/
https://spsact.org/contact-form-for-friends-family-ministry/
mailto:aholstgrubbe%40spsact.org?subject=Volunteer%20Information
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Sean PeoPleS
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